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Nov. 8, 2021     Revised    

NOTICE TO EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Annual Strengthening and Resurfacing Program 
Regional Road 98 (Wilhelm Rd.) 

In the City of Port Colborne 
                   UPDATE 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 
Weekdays 6:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. 

Tuesday, November 9, 2021 to Friday November 12, 2021 
Monday November 15, 2021 to Friday November 19, 2021 

 
Motorists and the general public are hereby advised that Regional Road 98 (Wilhelm Rd.) 
from Highway 3 to Forks Rd. E. will be closed weekdays from 6:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. to 
facilitate the echelon paving of this roadway. 
 
Closure will take place on: 

• Tuesday November 9, 2021 to Friday November 19, 2021, weekdays 6:00 A.M. to 
6:00 P.M. 
 

Above dates are subject to site and weather conditions. 
Please check www.niagararegion.ca/projects for updates. 
 
The detour route for the closure is as follows: 
RR98 (Schill Rd.) / RR25 (Netherby Rd.) / RR84 (Miller Rd.) / Highway 3 
 
Construction Zone: 
Regional Road 98 (Wilhelm Rd.) From Highway 3 to Forks Rd E. 
 
Businesses and residents will have access during the closure but may be directed to take 
an alternate route to get to their destination. 
 
Emergency services will also have access if required. 
 
Please follow the public-facing website for Niagara Region road closures 
www.Municipal511.ca for real-time information on road closures and construction 
updates. Municipal 511 shares road information that connects directly to Google Maps 
and Waze and assists Niagara Region, Local Area Municipalities and MTO to better 
coordinate local construction projects in order to minimize traffic disruption. 
 
 

http://www.niagararegion.ca/projects
http://www.municipal511.ca/


Any inquiries concerning this project may be directed to Niagara Region Dispatch at 905-
984-3690 or Melissa Tomascik, C. Tech., Project Manager Transportation Engineering, 
at 905-980-6000 extension 3189. 
 
Your co-operation and patience during this period of inconvenience will be appreciated. 
 
Bruce Zvaniga 
Commissioner of Public Works 
Niagara Region 
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